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              Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council 

  
Dear Sir/Madam 
  
Thank you for the opportunity to voice opinions related to wild birds derogation 2022-23. In my area 
of operations we are constantly plagued by gulls, magpies and crows. These species have learned to 
feed off of human waste and need to be controlled. The derogation may not cover gulls but they 
soon learn when they see magpies shot that they need to steer clear. 
  
The control of such nuisance species by both live catch-traps and rifles is essential. 
  
Please note that the magpie is an introduced species which should be, in my opinion, irradiated and 
never offered any protection from legal predation via legal methods. 
Magpies have taken over hedge rows in our urbanscapes and they encounter no impediment to 
their growth. They harry other native species of mammals and birds and actively destroy more lambs 
and sick calves than any fox. Its essential that they stay on the list. 
  
Pigeons also need to strongly controlled and the ambiguity around the use of air rifles vs regular 
rifles needs to be addressed by the minister or flagged by the NPWS as its clear to the dogs on the 
street that the best route for control of these species is via low power firearms especially in the 
urban habitat that they exist in.. 
  
  
Kind Regards 

  

Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County, Marine Road Dún Laoghaire, Co Dublin 

  
 

E-mail: Web:www.dlrcoco.ie 
  
Is ó Chomhairle Contae Dhún Laoghaire-Ráth an Dúin an ríomhphost seo. Tá an ríomhphost, agus aon iatán a 
ghabhann leis, faoi rún agus faoi phribhléid, agus is leis an duine/eagraíocht sin amháin a bhfuil siad seolta 
chucu a bhaineann siad. Tá dianchosc ar chraobhscaoileadh, ar dháileadh nó ar chóipeáil neamhúdaraithe ar 



bith, díreach nó indíreach, an ríomhphoist seo nó aon iatán a ghabhann leis. Má tá an ríomhphost seo faighte 
agat trí dhearmad, cuir an seoltóir ar an eolas agus scrios an t-ábhar ó do chóras le do thoil. 
Tabhair faoi deara, le do thoil, go mbíonn teachtaireachtaí ríomhphoist go dtí agus laistigh de Chomhairle Contae 
Dhún Laoghaire-Ráth an Dúin faoi réir an Achta um Shaoráil Faisnéise 1997 agus 2003, agus go bhféadfaí go 
ndlífidh iad a nochtadh. 
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